Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health

Leverett Town Hall

Meeting Date: July 16, 2012 Meeting Start Time: 7:12 PM

Board Members Present: Dauchy, Hillman, Phillips, Fair

Absent: Zipkowitz

- 1. **David Palmer,** present, owner **105 Hemenway Road** well permit application approved signed by Dauchy. Received from David Palmer check# 3109, dated 7/16/2012 for \$75.00 for well permit
- 2. Received Title 5 Inspection Report from Gregg's Waste Water Removal dated 6/29/2012 for **132 Cave Hill Road** owners **Michael and Margaret Sander.** System failed due to backup at D-box and solids carryover from tank. Received from Michael and Margaret Sander check# 2515 dated 6/29/2012 for \$150.00 for Title 5 Inspection.
- 3. Hillman moved to accept the minutes of the 7/2/2012 minutes as amended. Phillips seconded. Motion passed.
- 4. Received application for Recreation Camp from Leverett Summer Camp. Camp operator Michael DeRosa. Issued license# 2012-06. Also received satisfactory inspection report by Health Agent, Steve Ball. Permit Signed by Phillips. Fee waived based on precedent.
- 5. Received Bacteriological Report from Quabbin Analytical dated 6/6/2012 for Leverett Coop. Absent of Coliform.
- 6. Received copy of letter from Sara and Christina Barber-Just, owners of 5 Still Corner Road, to Steve Ball, Health Agent, in response to his Notice of Code Violation. The letter indicated that they have cleaned up their compost pile that has been disturbed by a neighbor's un-leached dogs. Dauchy will contact Steve Ball and request that he resolve the issue.
- 7. Received application for 10-day Emergency Beaver Permit from WMECO. Dauchy will contact Integrated Wildlife Control regarding timing and issue permit when appropriate.
- 8. **Andy Cole** present representing **60 Camp Hill Road,** owners **Tom Friedman and Mary Ryan.**Dauchy spoke to Doug MacLeay regarding tight tank. MacLeay was going to get a confirmation from DEP. MacLeay verified with DEP that there was presumptive approval of the tight tank. Building Permit signed by Dauchy.

8. Hillman forwarded an e-mail from Glenn Ayers to Zipkowitz and Ball regarding **62A Camp Road** from Tom MacDonald Electrical Inspector stating that he had serious concerns regarding the safety of the building. Tom stated that he would contact WMECO.

Meeting adjourned: 7:58

Next meeting August 6, 2012 @ 7:00 PM

Susan Nagy, Clerk